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SUBJECT/SUMMARY
An ordinance that would amend portions of King County Code, specifically Title 4 Revenue and Financial Regulation, addressing the Contracting Opportunities Program by making the code consistent with state law, making technical corrections and moving the program to Title 2 Administration.
BACKGROUND

For nearly three years the Budget and Fiscal Management Committee (BFM) and the Government Accountability and Oversight Committee (GAO) have been updating and reorganizing Title 4 and Title 2 of the King County Code.  Title 4 had not been comprehensively reviewed in over thirty years.  County code has evolved over the years incrementally through hundreds of ordinances.  Title 4 in particular has elements in it that are more appropriately placed in Title 2, Administration. 
Last year the GAO Committee made technical changes in the Risk Management section of code and moved it from Title 4 to Title 2, where it more logically fits. In January of this year the GAO committee gave a “do pass” recommendation, and the full Council subsequently approved Ordinance 17522 that moved the majority of King County’s procurement code into Title 2. The proposed ordinance makes a similar change by moving the Contracting Opportunities Program into Chapter 2 and updates the code to be consistent with state law and makes technical corrections. The proposed ordinance was prepared by the Clerk of the Council, the Code Reviser, Council analytical staff, Prosecuting Attorney staff and Executive staff. 
ANALYSIS
The proposed ordinance makes changes to County Code that include:

1. Re-codification of the Contracting Opportunities Program from Title 4 to Title 2;
2. Standardization of format;
3. Updating code to reflect current practices;

4. Correcting references to other areas of code; and

5. Correcting and updating references to state law.

Approximately two-thirds of the ordinances required to update Title 4 have already been approved.  This is likely the last Title 4-related ordinance that will come before the GAO Committee. 
In summary, the updates, corrections to references in code and state law and moving the Contracting Opportunities Program to Title 2 can be characterized as important but ministerial. The ordinance does not change existing policies nor does it authorize any new procedures. 
ATTACHMENTS
1. Proposed Ordinance 2013-0245
INVITED:

· Wendy Keller, Procurement Manager, FBOD, DES

· Karen Fitzthum, Goods and Services Supervisor, FBOD, DES

· Sandy Hanks, Contract Compliance Supervisor, FBOD, DES
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